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` ACME TOWNSHIP  
 SHORELINE PARK AND PRESERVATION ADVISORY MEETING NOTES 
 Wednesday, April 21, 2010, 4:30 p.m. 
 Acme Township Hall 
 6042 Acme Road, Williamsburg MI 49690 
 

             
Meeting called to Order at 4:35 p.m. 
 
Members present: P Brink, J. Aukerman, B. Garvey, K. Guy, O. Sherberneau , J. Watts 
Members absent:  C. Abernethy, C. Fry, F. Gingras, D. Krause,  K. Magliochetti, J. Maitland , 

P. Salathiel 
Staff present:  M. Olds, GT Regional Conservancy 
   M. McDonough, GT Regional Conservancy 
   W. Kladder, Township Supervisor 
   D. Dunville, Township Clerk 
   N. Edwardson, Recording Secretary 
 
A quorum of the Advisory committee was not present.  No motions could be entertained or 
formal action taken. Due to the lack of quorum these are meeting notes and not minutes, and 
are not subject to approval. 
 
 Limited Public Comment:  
 
Dave Kipley, 4085 Circle View Dr, expressed concerns about the recently published notice in the 
Record Eagle of issuance of Capital Improvement Bonds for the Shoreline Preservation Project 
Phrase I. Brink asked Kladder to comment. Kladder said the Trust Fund does not send money for the 
share of the purchase price before or after closing, they expect the township to pay full purchase price 
at closing and then file for reimbursement of the 75% the grant covers. Public Act 34 of 2001 
describes the legally permissible ways in which the township may borrow money for capital 
improvements projects such as this. To close on the first property purchase the township used the 
option of issuing a grant anticipation note at a 2% interest rate for 6 months which was purchased by 
JP Morgan Chase Bank. A grant anticipation note can only be issued once per grant, and for a 
maxium of 50% of the grant amount.  To complete the Phase land purchases we must use an 
alternative financing method. The township intends to issue capital improvement bonds in the amount 
of up to $2 million.  The bonds will be issued for a short period and will be repaid with the Trust 
Fund’s reimbursement to the township. 
McDonough commented that in the past checks were issued immediately with grants but that has 
changed.  The monies are constitutional protected. The money is there and can not be used for 
anything else. 
 
A. Business 

1.  Land acquistion/Options update –McDonough 
McDonough commented the Shoreside Inn/VanZandts closing ran smoothly.  Several 
people were there the day of closing, the VanZandts, Dorothy Dunville, with a “giant” 
basket of cookies, Salathiel, Vreeland, Kladder, McDonough and Township treasurer, 
Linda Wilke. Kladder had a ceremonial pen that he purchased and will be used at all the 
closings. 
Brink asked Kladder what was happening on the property now.  Kladder got some orange 
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barrels from the road commission to block off the property. Kladder has assembled a 
team of people with a variety of expertise to direct and assist in the process of clearing 
the site for public use while recycling as many of the materials as possible. He refers to 
the group as the Green Deconstruction committee.  He has been working on permits, 
asbestos testing.  A garage sale on the Shoreside property is scheduled for  May 15th. He 
is  looking for 15 people to help. Sherberneau  will take an inventory on Friday of what 
can be sold. Kladder said the Trust Fund requirements are for the township to have the 
site cleared and open to the public in 145 days from purchase.  
 

2. Fundraising update – Olds/Guy 
“The heat is on, but we are rising to the challenge” Guy said. Olds said we had two 
benchmark achievements this past week. One being the achievement of the Carls 
Foundation challenge grant with a matched $100,000.00 individual donation.  We now 
have $155,000.00 left to raise.  Olds also reported that we have receive about 115 
donations and one third of them have been received in the last few weeks. 
 
Dunville talked about the garage sale on Saturday, June 19th, at the township hall for the 
Shoreline project.  She welcomes any donations.  
 
Brink asked about the Federal appropiations funding.  Guy commented that Dave Camp 
will not be participating for anyone this year.   
 
Governor Milliken wrote a beautiful piece that was rather time senstive referencing the 
Carls foundation. Olds will be asking him to write an update version.  Olds pleased with 
the Record Eagle editoral which generated the Steve Smith donation. 
 
Dunville handed out some paperwork on the Knollwood. The Heritage committee of 
which Dunville is a member would like to have the opportunity to explore various 
fundraising and grant writing options to safeguard our communal heritage, and ensure 
Knollwood’s rightful place in our community. The Knollwood is a beautiful historic 135 
year old structure that is a vital link between our past, present, and future. Dunville has 
filed the necessary paperwork to declare it as a historic structure. McDonough 
commented that he did not believe it will be a problem with the Trust fund. He 
encouraged Dunville to go through the process.  
Dunville will set up a tour of the building for the next meeting, May 19th. 
 
Aukerman gave a report on the Marina. 
 
We were not able to make motions on the Shoreline 2010 meeting dates and dissolving 
the finance committee for lack of a quorum.  These items will carry over to next month. 
 
 

The next scheduled meeting is Wednesday, May 19, 2010, at 4:30 p.m. 
 

   
Meeting adjourned at 5:50 p.m. 

 
 
 


